NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

TO:  Governor's Office of Planning and Research FROM: State Water Resources Control Board

State Clearinghouse Metropolitan District
Office P.O. Box 3044 500 North Central Avenue, Suite 500
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 Glendale, CA 91203

SUBJECT: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources
Code

SCH#: 2015081083
WATER SYSTEM #: 1910028

PROJECT TITLE: Operation of Crescenta Valley Water District - Nitrate Removal Treatment Facility for
Well 2 at Ordunio Reservoir Project (Project)

LEAD AGENCY: Crescenta Valley Water District (District)
CONTACT PERSON: David Gould
PHONE NUMBER; (818) 236-4119

RESPONSIBLE AGENCY: State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board)
CONTACT PERSON: Chi P. Diep
PHONE NUMBER: (818) 551-2004

PROJECT LOCATION: 4029 Lowell Avenue, Glendale, Los Angeles County

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The District proposed Project included reactivation of Well 2, and installation
a new nitrate removal treatment facility, operations building, and a pump assembly. Well 2 has been out of
service for potable water use since 1976. The Project will include:
¢ A submersible pump and motor
A small operations building with chlerination room and electrical room on a concrete pad
A nitrate removal treatment facility within a covered area on the concrete pad
Chlorination feed system with sodium hypochlorite solution
Electrical system to power the pump and nitrate removal treatment facility
Telemetry system to allow remote monitoring and control
Above ground discharge piping with a flow meter to connect to Ordunio Reservoir
Underground discharge piping to waste
Asphaltic concrete paving and on-site improvements

PUBLIC AGENCY APPROVING PROJECT AND CARRYING OUT PROJECT: This is to advise that the
State Water Board has issued a drinking water supply permit 1910028-005 for the above described
Project on June 19, 2019, and has made the following determinations regarding the Project: s

The Project will not have significant effects on water quality.

A Negative Declaration (ND) was prepared for this Project pursuant to the provisions of the
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).

Mitigation measures were not made conditions of the issuance of this permit.

A mitigation monitoring and reporting plan was not adopted for this Project.

Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this Project.
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This is to certify that the record of permit issuance for the Project is available to the general public at the

State Water Board, Division of Drinking Water District Office noted above. The ND is available from the
lead agency.

Signature: /%::; %““) Date: ff: // ?/A ?

Name: Chi P. Diep Title: District Engineer

Governor’'s Office of Planning & Research
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